## SHEFFIELD CITY COUNCIL

# **South Local Area Committee**

# Meeting held 3 December 2024

**PRESENT:** Councillors Simon Clement-Jones (Chair), Richard Shaw (Deputy

Chair), Steve Ayris, Rob Bannister, Nighat Basharat, Alexi Dimond, Marieanne Elliot, Mohammed Mahroof, Paul Turpin and Ibby Ullah

### 14. INFORMAL DISCUSSION ON LOCAL PARKS AND GREEN SPACES

14.1 After the Chair, Simon Clement-Jones, welcomed attendees, the Committee went into a breakout session, during which members of the public in attendance were given the opportunity to speak to Councillors about any local issue of concern and were given some questions to consider regarding local parks and green spaces.

## 15. FRIENDS OF THE ROSE GARDEN CAFÉ UPDATE.

- 15.1 The webcast commenced and an update on the Rose Garden Café was given by Chris Hallam, (Independent Chair) on the Save the Rose Garden Café Campaign. A PowerPoint presentation was given, which was published with the agenda on the Council's website.
- 15.2 In addition to the information in the presentation, Chris Hallam also advised the following:
  - 11,500 people had signed the petition to save the café.
  - Applications for funding were underway.
  - Scaffolding was still in place and survey work had been done.
  - The aim was to raise over £100,000 as a contribution to the costs of restoring the café.
  - The total costs might be approximately £2 million, for a heritage restoration.
  - The intention was to ensure the café had a sustainable future after the partnership had completed its work.
  - It was hoped the restoration would be finished in time for the 100<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the café.
  - The public consultation had shown that the café was used by people from a wide area across the city, and beyond.
  - Consultees had expressed the importance to them, of community groups being able to use the café.
  - The Partnership would know in 6 months' time whether funding could be secured, and the project could go ahead.
  - £15,500 had been raised so far from donations.
  - It was not intended to expand the footprint of the existing building other than a potential need for extra kitchen space.

## 16. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

16.1 Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors Mahroof Raouf and Sophie Thornton.

## 17. EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC

17.1 No items were identified where resolutions may be moved to exclude the public and press.

#### 18. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

18.1 There were no declarations of interest.

#### 19. BUDGET REPORT

- 19.1 The budget report, which set out the spending decisions made by the Community Services Manager in consultation with the LAC Chair, was presented by David Luck, South LAC Community Services Manager.
- 19.2 In addition to the information set out in the report, David Luck advised that the Nether Edge & Sharrow Councillors had indicated they wished to use their remaining budget of £20,000 for local parks improvements.
- 19.3 **RESOLVED:** That the South Local Area Committee
  - 1. Notes the funds spent under delegated powers since the October 2024 South LAC meeting; and
  - 2. Agrees to allocate the remaining £20,000 of the Nether Edge and Sharrow budget to local parks improvements.

#### 19.4 Reasons for Decision

The South LAC is asked to note delegated decisions in respect of LAC funding to address the identified local priorities within the South LAC Community Plan.

### 19.5 Alternatives Considered and Rejected

None. Spending decisions made by the Community Services Manager under the authority delegated by the LAC in October 2024 are required to be reported to the next LAC meeting so that the LAC can monitor its delegated budget and delivery of the Community Plan.

## 20. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

20.1 The minutes of the previous meeting held on the 1st October 2024 were agreed as

a correct record.

### 21. PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND PETITIONS

- 21.1 Members responded to questions from members of the public who had submitted questions during the meeting.
- 21.2 A member of the public stated that there was a planning application for the development of a green space adjacent to Waterfall Lane and Norton Lane. The residents were opposed to this as the land was supposed to be a buffer zone, and in recent years over 200 houses had already been built in Norton. Councillor Steve Ayris confirmed that the application title was "Land adjacent to Norton Primary School", and the deadline for representations on the application was 10<sup>th</sup> December 2024. He added that the main issue was that the draft Local Plan designated the site as a green space, but Officers had subsequently stated that this was an error. The local Councillors were challenging this. The historic records showed that the land had never been developed. He encouraged people to register comments on the Council's planning portal.
- 21.3 Nathan Edwards stated that there was only one local designated green space in the draft Local Plan, which was Bolehill Woods. He asked whether there was support for other sites within the LAC area to be designated. Councillors advised that green spaces were often insisted upon in planning developments and that the Local Plan aimed to ensure that green spaces that were used were retained.
- A member of the public requested further information regarding the £55,000 which was left in the South LAC budget. David Luck advised that it was money which had to be allocated this financial year, and it was normal for a large proportion of the LAC spend to take place at the end of the year. Decisions had been delayed by the two election periods, but it was anticipated that all the money would be spent.
- 21.5 Nathan Edwards asked whether all the budget was generally allocated to capital projects. The Chair advised that the LAC budget was not able to be committed beyond a year and the CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) could only be spent on capital projects.

## 22. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

- 22.1 The Chair thanked members of the public present for attending.
- 22.2 It was noted that the next meeting of the South Local Area Committee would take place on the 18<sup>th</sup> February 2025.